STONE MOUNTAIN MEMORIAL ASSOCIATION

DEVELOPMENT AND FINANCE COMMITTEES MEETING

October 15, 2019
A joint meeting of the Development and Finance Committees of the Stone Mountain Memorial Association was held at 11:00 a.m. on Tuesday, October 15, 2019, at Evergreen Conference Center, Stone Mountain Park, Stone Mountain, Georgia.
FINANCE COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT
Joan Thomas, Finance Committee Chairman 
Abraham Mosley, Finance Committee Member
Perry Tindol, Finance Committee Member
Roy Roberts, Finance Committee Member
DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT
Ray S. Smith III, Development Committee Chairman
Jeff Cown, Development Committee Member
Rey Martinez, Development Committee Member 
SMMA BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT
Greg Levett, Development Committee Member
OTHERS PRESENT
Carolyn Meadows, SMMA Board Chairman

Bill Stephens, C.E.O.
Edna Zimmerman, Director of Finance / Administration
Chief Chuck Kelley, Director of Public Safety
Becky Kelley, Director of Operations and Planning

Debbie Blihovde, Human Resources/Risk Manager
Duane Studdard, Manager
Mike Lee, Asst. Director of Public Safety

Michael Dombrowski, VP/General Manager, Silver Dollar City/Stone Mountain Park

Call to Order
The meeting was called to order. 
 Review of Year-to-Date Financial Statements
Ms. Zimmerman reported that year-to-date revenues through September 30, 2019 were $7,904,169 compared to a budgeted amount of $7,772,775. Total operating expenses year to date were $5,689,086, compared to the budgeted amount of $5,996,471 The net operating profit before depreciation was $2,340,179 compared to a budgeted amount of $1,852,304. The year to date deficiency of revenue over expenses was $1,425,555 compared to a budgeted loss of $2,543,564.

The statement of cash flows reflects net cash provided by operating activities of $2,413,074 year to date.  The net increase in cash year to date was $1,469,211.  The cash and investment balance at the end of the period was $15,284,224.

There are three capital projects in progress. The first is the top of the mountain HVAC replacement with an estimated cost of $250,000.

The second capital project in progress is the top of the mountain doors replacement with an estimated cost of $190,000.  
The third capital project in progress are the protective barriers with an estimated cost of $184,000.  
Adjourn to Executive Session 

Ms. Thomas made a motion to go into Executive Session and Mr. Martinez seconded the motion. The committees unanimously approved the motion and the meeting was suspended. Committee members, Mr. Stephens, Ms. Blihovde and Ms. Zimmerman, Ms. Kelley and Mr. Dombrowski remained in Executive Session. 

After Executive Session, the meeting reconvened and was adjourned.
Meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.

Notes taken by
Debbie Blihovde
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